## LADIES BRANCH OF L.O.L. ORGANIZED AT SAND POINT

In the month of September 1873, a meeting of friends and members of the Loyal Orange Association of British North America was held in the station house at Sand Point. Robert Splane of Sand Point was in the chair. A.C. MacCallum of Sand Point was secretary. It was resolved unanimously to apply for a charter to the Grand Lodge to form a lodge.

After the receipt of their dispensation on November 27th, 1873 the Sand Point Orange Lodge was formed. The first meeting was held in rooms above Derenzie's store. The Lodge was opened by Brother George Eady of Renfrew who was worshipful district master.

The following charter officers were elected: A.C. MacCallum, W.M., A.A. Telfer, D.M., Robert Splane, treasurer, John B. Davis, secretary.

It was decided to meet the 1st Thursday of each month in the rooms above Derenzie's store. For some years the lodge continued to meet there, numbers and interest increasing until the members decided to own a hall of their own. They secured the present location, the former Methodist Church on the corner of Dewar's property, which they have transformed into an attractive and comfortable meeting place.

A large number of members from this lodge have proven their loyalty by serving their king and country in two wars. Some of these men sleep in foreign soil. There has been growing desire in the community to have a women's lodge formed.

On June 10th, 1947, a ladies' lodge was duly formed with 25 ladies as charter members.

Miss M. Chapman, RWGM of Ontario East, assisted by Mrs. C. Tang, PPM, Mrs. Jean Vernon of Ottawa and Miss Martha Craig, PM of Westboro, visited Dewar's Corners and were assisted by Mrs. Elizabeth Eady of Renfrew together with officers from the lodge, instituted a new LOBA lodge to be known as Victoria Sand Point No. 1133.

Twenty-five members were initiated in both the orange and scarlet degrees, and the following were elected officers: WM Mrs. Olive Sommerville, DWM Mrs. Bessie Phillips, JDM Mrs. Elizabeth Carswell, Chap. Mrs. Edna Bahm, Rec. Sec. Mrs. Georgina McLean, Fin. Sec. Mrs. Lorinda Stewart, Treas. Miss Doris Phillips, Guard Mrs. Annie Juby, Dir. of Ceremonies Mrs. Susie MacMillan, 1st Lec. Mrs. Janet Storie, 2nd Lec. Mrs. Margaret Bahm, Pianist, Mrs. Irene Bahm, IG Miss Chrissie Phillips, OG Mrs. Ellen Bahm, Committee Miss Isla McLean, Mrs. Margaret Carswell, Mrs. Betty Millar, Mrs. Muriel Sommerville, auditors Mrs. Nellie Sommerville, Mrs. Jean Dewar and Mrs. Louise Smith, sick and visiting committee Miss Gail McLean, Miss Gwen Stewart and Mrs. Elizabeth MacMillan, acting PM Mrs. Irene Phillips.

Miss Chapman in her remarks stated this was the first lodge she had instituted since becoming PGM and conveyed her greetings.

The new LOBA lodge will hold their meetings in the LOL hall at Dewar's Corners on the second Tuesday of each month.

RWPPM, Mrs. C. Tang also conveyed her greetings and Mrs. Eady of Renfrew lodge extended an invitation for the new members to visit Ulster Lodge.